
Save the Date 

 

Sunday Worship 

8 am  & 10 am 

Live Stream on YouTube 

at 10 am 
 

Every Monday 

Women's AA Meeting 
 

Every Wednesday 

Brown Bag Bible Study 

12 pm 
 

July 5 

Office Closed 
 

July 17 

Scrapbooking 
 

July 18 

Entering Green Phase 
 

July 19 

WHT Meeting  Zoom 7 pm 
 

July 23 

Trinitarian  Articles Due 

From the Rector 
 

The month of July marks our anniversary.  What a wonderful and 

wild two years it has been! As we embark on our third year of  

ministry and communion together, there is much to be thankful 

for and much to look forward to.  One of the things I am looking 

forward to is moving into the “Green Phase” and I am happy to 

share with you that we will be doing so on Sunday, July 18th.   

 

This move will restore many of the worship and fellowship      

practices we have had to put aside during the COVID-19          

pandemic.  We will once again sing, unmasked; restore the        

distribution of wine at communion; have coffee hour after the   

services in the Fellowship hall; and hold community events like 

the Quarter Auction and Breakfast with Santa.  

 

All of this is possible because of the continued low positivity and 

case rates in our area thanks in large part to the vaccine. We 

should take stock of how fortunate we are knowing that for most 

of the world COVID is continuing to have a devastating impact.  

Let us continue to hold the victims of this virus in our prayers and 

pray for the speedy distribution of the vaccine around the globe.  
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Rector Report Continued 
 

Though I share this news with my own joy, I know for some of you this news might bring   

reservation or anxiety.  Continue to make the decisions you feel best for yourself and your 

family.  Masks, hand sanitizer and social distancing will all be available and accommodated 

in our sanctuary.  Joining the live-stream is always an option as well. Allow God, through the 

Holy Spirit, to be your guide.   

 

Let us move forward always being guided by the Holy Spirit and love for one another.  

 

Fr. Joe+ 

Fr. Al Forever in Our Hearts 
 

FROM THE BISHOP'S OFFICE  
 

Alfred Frank Laveroni, retired priest, died 

peacefully on June 21, aged 82. Please keep Jean, 

his wife of over 47 years and their family in your 

prayers. Al was ordained in 1963 and began his 

ministry there in the Diocese of Long Island until 

1967 when he joined the US Army as a chaplain, he 

served for 20 years. Al came to Grace Memorial 

Church, Darlington in 1985, then as the associate at 

St Mary’s, Abingdon from 1986 and then served at 

the Church of the Resurrection, Copley Parish, 1990

-2010. He also led the Harford Regional Council for 

many years.  A family only funeral is being             

arranged. Condolences may be sent to Jean at 8800 

Walther Blvd., Apt. 2616, Parkville,  MD 21234. 

 

Rest eternal grant your servant Alfred, O Lord; And let light perpetual shine upon him. 

May his soul, and the souls of all the departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Amen. 



 

Warden’s Report 
 

From where I sit I am constantly in awe of the folks at Holy Trinity. There 

seems to be no end to the sharing of “gifts”. This time of year I can not 

help but notice the beauty of our church campus. Thanks to Walt Rowe 

and his crew of mowers. Grateful thanks to George Thomson and his gift 

to plant and tend our church gardens. George, we thank you!! 
 

Penny Schmidt 

 

P.S. I’ll bet George would not mind some help with the watering and weeding.  

 

Thank you Jenn for these beautiful photos! 



 

Outreach 
 

We are still trying to figure out how we can best continue to provide      

groceries to persons in need since the FISH program has been             

discontinued.  The unique aspect of the FISH program was that we     

delivered food to people in their homes.  FISH had a dedicated             

answering service where people would call, describe their need, and 

leave their contact information.  Then a volunteer on duty for that day of 

the month would retrieve the calls on the answering machine, contact 

the person who called and arrange to deliver food to them.  I have      

spoken with several local food pantries in our area including St. Matthews, Oak Grove, Thy      

Kingdom Come, Smith’s Chapel, St. Joan of Arc, and Grace Church in Darlington.  All of these   

provide groceries to people who drive 

to the pantry to pick up pre-loaded 

bags of groceries on the designated 

day. Some pantries offer groceries 

twice a week, once a week, once a 

month and once every other month.  

All of these operations are on a much 

larger scale than ours and use food      

distributed by the Maryland Food 

Bank which requires significant      

paper work and record keeping not to 

mention much expanded food storage 

space and pick-up trucks to accept the 

monthly Food Bank   donations.  I am 

currently contacting other agencies 

that may have cl ients who               

occasionally appeal to them for food         

assistance and am offering our church 

office number as a point of contact.  Also, we are temporarily posting a line on our church sign that 

reads “Emergency Food” and gives the church office number.  We don’t know what will work best 

for us yet, but will continue to  explore alternatives.  We welcome your suggestions. 

 

Jane Scocca 

Outreach Chair  



 

Women of Holy Trinity 
 

The Women of Holy Trinity continue to meet via Zoom.  We have 

changed our meeting time to the third Monday of the month at 7 pm, 

please join us. 

 

At our June meeting we discussed the Quarter Auction, and we are 

going to begin working on baskets.  As we begin getting the baskets together, I will be listing items 

that are needed to complete the various baskets.  If you have an idea for a basket, please let me 

know.  Hopefully, we will be able to have the Quarter Auction this year. 

 

We are going to continue to work on crafts for Breakfast with Santa.  We will be meeting again on 

Saturday, July 31, from 9 am to 1 pm.  If you have some free time on July 31, please join us.  

 

Tentative dates are: 

•  Quarter Auction:  Friday, October 1, 2021 

•  Breakfast with Santa:  Saturday, December 4, 2021 

 

DATE and TIME July MEETING: 

Monday, July 19th at 7:00 pm via Zoom. Hope you can join us. 

Brown Bag Bible Study  
 

 

 

You are invited to join us on 

Wednesdays at noon for Brown Bag 

Bible Study (BBBS). The group has 

resumed in person meetings and 

would love to you see there! 



 

Stay Out of the Sun 
 

This year, July 3, 2021, has been designated National Stay Out 

of The Sun Day. Why, you ask, well this is a day that              

encourages everyone to give their skin a break from the sun 

and heat. It is hard to imagine that there would be a day       

devoted to just staying indoors. However, you do not need to 

stay indoors to avoid the sun as you can incorporate activities 

outside that are out of the sun’s dangerous rays. Set up a chair under a canopy, perch yourself under 

an umbrella, set up a hammock in the shade, or wait till the sun goes down and take in an evening 

stroll watching the sunset. Indoor activities could include visiting a friend, going to the movies,     

volunteering at your local shelter, or going on a shopping spree.  

 

Moderate sun exposure provides our bodies with a healthy dose of natural Vitamin D but spending 

too much time basking in the sun without proper attire and/or proper sunscreen can speed up the  

aging process and can cause skin cancer. When in the sun use an umbrella, wear a hat that covers 

your ears, wear sunglasses to protect your eyes, and lather yourself in sunscreen with at least 45 

SPF. Sunscreen should be worn even on cloudy days and reapplied often. 

 

The history of sunscreen began in the 1940’s when an American airman created a formula that would 

later become “Coppertone”. In the 1950’s the Coppertone baby became a billboard phenomenon. In 

the early 1970’s ultraviolet filters were introduced into sunscreens. It was not until 1978 that the 

Food and Drug Administration (FDA) regulated sunscreen and set standards for its safety and       

efficacy. Today sunscreen is readily available in any store and is available in creams, lotions, sprays, 

gels, pastes, sticks, butters, and towelette wipes. 

 

National Stay Out of The Sun Day entices people to take care of their skin. Staying out of the sun or 

wearing sunscreen keeps our skin youthful and prevents wrinkles and premature aging. 

 

So, on July 3rd, hang up those beach towels, put on your pajamas, watch some Netflix, read a good 

book, play a game, bake a cake, and give yourself a break from the sun! 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

Jean M. Wilson, MSN, RN 

 



  

Becoming the Beloved Community 
 

Becoming the Beloved Community is the new name and new workshop offered by our Church to         

address the racism that still persists in our society today.  I attended this workshop for three            

consecutive afternoons.  It was co-led by the Revs. Chris McCloud+ and David Wacaster+.   It was held 

at Claggett, but can be held anywhere in the Diocese.  I found it very helpful and am hopeful that by 

recognizing and addressing the issues raised we may become the Beloved Community God intended us 

to be.   We were asked to watch several videos prior to attending the workshop sessions.  These were 

extremely enlightening to me.  The Reconstruction videos covered many topics that were barely 

touched upon in the American History I learned in school.   

 

Three videos dealt with Race: the Power of Illusion: 

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V2JgVhL5-QE 
 

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=exX7zp2ccgI 
 

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KXl8zaNSE1U 

 

An additional four dealt with Reconstruction: America after the Civil War: 

https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PL8eJ1Ooo2cWfn1-8ee8ZEX6cZ8FC17Ix1 

(The above is actually four videos of about an hour each, but well worth the time.) 

 

And finally: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=krfcq5pF8u8 

(This one hour and 40 minute video is a Netflix production that explores the high incarceration rate in 

the U.S. today—what caused it and how it can be addressed.) 

 

Jane Scocca 

Volunteers are needed to help us keep coffee 

hour brewing! After our Sunday worship services, 

members, visitors, and friends gather in the 

Parish Hall next to the church for coffee, snacks, 

and fellowship. This is a great time to get to know 

the people we worship with, share ideas, and have 

fun talking together.  

There is a sign up sheet in the back of  the church.  

COFFEE HOUR WILL RESUME JULY 18TH 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V2JgVhL5-QE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=exX7zp2ccgI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KXl8zaNSE1U
https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PL8eJ1Ooo2cWfn1-8ee8ZEX6cZ8FC17Ix1
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=krfcq5pF8u8


 

Baptism 
 

Clara Jean Diviacchi was baptized on June 13th at the 8 am service on a beautiful day.  

Mother Jaymee Diviacchi  

holding Clara, father Gian Carlo Diviacchi  

Kittle grandchildren Rowan Kittle, 

Grayson Kittle, Aurelio Diviacchi,  

Danzig Kittle holding Clara Diviacchi 

Godmother Danzig Kittle holding 

Clara, Godfather Vincent Diviacchi 

holding cousin Cora 



 

July Birthday Wishes  
 

Happy Birthday in faith and blessings be upon you! On your birthday, remember that 

you were wonderfully made by God and rejoice in his love.  

1  David Wing 

 Diane Quarles 

 

2  Jacob DiMattia 

 

3  Dylan Smith 

 

11  Zachary Sayre 

 

13  Bill Plummer 

 

15  Philip Quarles 

 

 

16  Elise Bender 

 

17  Gene Fitzgerald 

 

21  Linda Eilman 

 

23  Tony Gillich 

 

24  Cathy Giorgilli 

 Leah Zollickoffer 

 

30 Mike Kelly 

Deacon Gail+ will be off for the month of July.  



ROTA Schedule  

July 2021 

7/4/2021 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Lector 

Live Stream  

Assistant 
Usher 

8:00 AM Linda Michel   Walt Rowe 

10:00 AM Keith Quarles Carl Owens 
Carl Owens 

Jane Scocca 

Gerry Wolff 

Jean Bloyer 

     

7/11/2021 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Lector 

Live Stream  

Assistant 
Usher 

8:00 AM Betsy Sayre   Peter Huryk 

10:00 AM Janet Dettwiler Jane Scocca 
Nancy Ann Sayre 

Jane Socca 

Jean Wilson 

Jean Bloyer 

     

7/18/2021 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Lector 

Live Stream  

Assistant 
Ushers 

8:00 AM Lawrie Sayre   Gerri Huryk 

10:00 AM 
Joan Beckett-

Armstrong 
Sally Carnohan 

Liz Pratt 

Jane Scocca 

Nancy Ann Sayre 

Jean Wilson 

     

7/25/2021 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Lector 

Live Stream  

Assistant 
Ushers 

8:00 AM Linda Michel   Walt Rowe 

10:00 AM Keith Quarles Carl Owens 
Carl Owens 

Jane Scocca 
Gerry Wolff 

Altar Guild:  Diane Quarles  

 

Please note: If you are unable to serve on the assigned Sunday, please arrange for a substitute 

and call the office as soon as possible so that the worship bulletin can be updated accordingly.  



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   

  

  

  
 

 

 1 2 
 

7 pm   

Beautiful Church 

 3 
 

 

4 
 

Independence Day  
 

8 am Holy Eucharist  

   (in person) 
 

10 am  Holy Eucharist  

   (in person & virtual) 
 

1 pm Beautiful Church 

5 
 

Office Closed 

Independence 

Day Observed 

 

12 pm Women’s 

AA Meeting 

6 
 

 

7 
 

12:00 pm BBBS 

8 

 

9 
 

5:30 pm 

Lower Crossroads 

Stitch-In 
 

7 pm   

Beautiful Church 

 

10 

  

11 
 

8 am Holy Eucharist  

   (in person) 
 

10 am  Holy Eucharist  

   (in person & virtual) 
 

1 pm Beautiful Church 

12 
 

12 pm Women’s 

AA Meeting 
 

 

 

13 
 

 

14 
 

12:00 pm BBBS 

 

15 

 

16 
 

4 pm Scrapbooking 
 

7 pm   

Beautiful  Church 

17 
 

 

 

 

Scrapbooking 

18 
 

 

8 am Holy Eucharist  

   (in person) 
 

10 am  Holy Eucharist  

   (in person & virtual) 
 

1 pm Beautiful Church 

 

19 
 

 

12 pm Women’s 

AA Meeting 

 

7 pm WHT 

Meeting (Zoom) 

  

  

  

20 
 

  

  

21 
 

12:00 pm BBBS 
 

 

  

22 

  

  

  

23 
 

5:30 pm 

Lower Crossroads 

Stitch-In 
 

7 pm   

Beautiful Church 
 

TRINITARIAN  

ARTICLES DUE 

24 

 

 

  

25 
 

8 am Holy Eucharist  

   (in person) 
 

10 am  Holy Eucharist  

   (in person & virtual) 
 

1 pm Beautiful Church 

26 

 

12 pm Women’s 

AA Meeting 

  

27 
 

  

  

28 
 

12:00 pm BBBS 

 

 

 

29 30 
 

7 pm   

Beautiful Church 

 31 

 

9-1  

WHT Craft Day 

July 2021 



Holy Trinity Staff, Vestry Members and Church Officers 

Rector: Rev. Joe Zollickoffer 

Deacon: Rev. Gail Landers 

 

Parish Administrator: Jennifer Contino 

 

Organist & Choir Director: Jean Tress 
 

Sexton: Shirl Kelly  

 

 
 

 

  Senior Warden: Penny Schmidt 
 

  Junior Warden: Gerald Wolff 
 

  Registrar: Elizabeth Pratt 
 

  Treasurer: William de Rosset 
 

  Assistant Treasurer: Walt Rowe 
 

  Property Warden: Ross Hill 
 

   

 

Holy Trinity Episcopal Church 

Office Address: 

2925 Level Road 

Churchville, MD 21028 

 

Mailing Address: 

PO Box 25 

Churchville, MD 21028 

 

Phone: (410) 914-5531 

Email: office@htrinitychurchville.org 

www.htrinitychurchville.org 

 

Gyleen Fitzgerald 
 

Susan Hopkins 
 

Kerry Kittle 
 

 

Carl Owens 
 

Nancy Ann Sayre 
 

William de Rosset 
 

Jean Wilson 
 

 

Subscribe to Holy Trinity’s YouTube page and join us for worship  

Holy Trinity Churchville, MD  

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCV6gin51p_5VzLEG74VBAxQ

